Ohio University Faculty Senate 
 
Resolution Clarifying Next Step To Be Taken After an Affirmative Decision 
Made by the Standing Committee on P&T Regarding a P&T Appeal Submitted by the Standing Committee on Promotion and Tenure 
 
November 1, 2021 
Passed

Whereas the Ohio University Faculty Handbook contains contradictory information describing when to convene a formal hearing after the Standing Committee on Promotion and Tenure of the Faculty Senate has voted to support an appeal for denial of tenure and/or promotion; 
Whereas Section II.F.2. of the Handbook states, in part, “If the Standing Committee on Promotion and Tenure of the Faculty Senate supports the appeal, the case will be returned to the department/school for reconsideration. If the department/school again denies the appeal, the case may proceed to the formal hearing at the request of the faculty member (see Section II.F.7)”, and  
Whereas Section II.F.7. describes the procedure differently: “If the Standing Committee on Promotion and Tenure of the Faculty Senate has found that a formal proceeding is warranted on the evidence presented to it, the committee will so inform the chair of the Faculty Senate. In consultation with the Executive Committee of the Faculty Senate, the chair shall appoint five tenured faculty members, at rank or above, none of whom shall be from the grievant’s department, to constitute a hearing committee….”; 
Be it resolved that the portion of II.F.2. stated above be replaced with the following: “If the Standing Committee on Promotion and Tenure of the Faculty Senate supports the appeal, the case will proceed to a formal hearing at the request of the appellant faculty member (see Section II.F.7 for the exact procedure to follow).” 
 
